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State of California—Health and Human Services Agency 
Department of Health Care Services 

May 24, 2017 

Ms. Judith Cash
 
Acting Director
 
Division of State Demonstrations Group
 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-01-16
 
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850
 

Ms. Heather Ross
 
Project Officer
 
Division of State Demonstrations Group
 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-01-16
 
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850
 

Ms. Henrietta Sam-Louie
 
Associate Regional Administrator
 
Division of Medicaid and Children's Health Operations
 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
 
San Francisco Regional Office
 
90 Seventh Street, Suite 5-300 (5W)
 
San Francisco, CA 94103-6707
 

California Medi-Cal 2020 Demonstration (11-W-00193/9) – Withdrawal of Proposed 
Amendment for the Addition of the Medi-Cal Access Program Population to the Medi-Cal 
Managed Care Delivery System 

Dear Ms. Cash, Ms. Ross, and Ms. Sam-Louie: 

On February 16, 2017, the Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) submitted a proposal 
to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) to amend the Special Terms and 
Conditions of California’s Section 1115 Medi-Cal 2020 Demonstration. 
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The proposed amendment would allow DHCS to add the Medi-Cal Access Program (MCAP) 
population to the Medi-Cal Managed Care (MMC) Delivery System, effective July 1, 2017. 

Based on a discussion with CMS on April 26, 2017, CMS advised the State to convert DHCS’ 
amendment proposal into a Children Health Insurance Program (CHIP) State Plan Amendment 
(SPA). This letter serves as California’s official withdrawal of the waiver amendment request in 
response to CMS guidance. DHCS will submit the CHIP SPA package to CMS and will be 
prepared to work diligently to obtain prompt approval. 

DHCS appreciates CMS’ support and ongoing engagement in discussions with the State on this 
proposal since its initial submission in February. For any questions or concerns, please contact 
Ms. Angeli Lee by phone at (916) 324-0184 or by email at Angeli.Lee@dhcs.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Mari Cantwell 
Chief Deputy Director 
Health Care Programs 
State Medicaid Director 

cc:	 Ms. René Mollow 
Deputy Director 
Health Care Benefits and Eligibility 
Department of Health Care Services 
Rene.Mollow@dhcs.ca.gov 

Ms. Sandra Williams 
Division Chief 
Medi-Cal Eligibility Division 
Department of Health Care Services 
Sandra.Williams@dhcs.ca.gov 

Mr. Robert Sugawara 
Assistant Division Chief 
Medi-Cal Eligibility Division 
Department of Health Care Services 
Robert.Sugawara@dhcs.ca.gov 
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